The Cannon Falls Economic Development Authority (EDA) met on Thursday, August 3, 2023 at 3:30 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room for its regular meeting. EDA Board Members present were: Mayor Matt Montgomery, Luke Cooreman, Amy Dombeck, and Jon Dahl. Staff present were Neil Jensen, Zach Logelin and Laura Qualey. Guests were Diane Johnson, Maggie Wilson, and Lyle Wilson. Absent: Steve Gesme.
	
Call to Order 

Approve Agenda

Approve Minutes


Financials



Hardwood Estates Updates:









Carstensen/Stinar






Other Business:





Adjourn
	
Dahl called the meeting to order at 3:31 p.m. 

Dombeck motioned to approve the agenda; Montgomery seconded the motion; passed. 

Minutes from July 6, 2023 motioned to approve by Dombeck; seconded by Montgomery; approved. 

ArtOrg has made payments up through June. Did not make July payment as of the time the reports were run. RLF balance is an estimated $146,099.02 is available for lending; $275,058.23 outstanding in loans. 

Public Hearing for rezoning Hardwood Estates will occur at the Planning Commission meeting on Aug 14th. Preplat and PUD will be presented at the same PC meeting.  Board did agree that changing the name suggested on the PrePlat of “Mill Street E” should be reconsidered and either chanted to “Court” or something completely different. Qualey also discussed the project timeline of the required approvals before the project can go out for bids.

A Special EDA Meeting to review the Final Plat and any Development Contracts was scheduled for August 30th at 8 a.m.; motion by Montgomery; second by Cooreman; motion passed. Qualey will post as the meeting gets closer.

Carstensen Brothers received recent quotes for the building for Carstensen Leasing and have made the decision to let the existing Purchase Agreement expire on August 4th, 2023 due to market conditions. 

Randy Stinar has executed the paperwork on the section of the parcel of Lot 1 and that has been recorded with the County. This matter is now closed. 

CEDA will be hosting their 8th annual Regional Development Tour on August 31st. The 3 communities featured will be Cannon Falls, Kenyon and Pine Island this year. 

NEXT MEETING: Special EDA Meeting, August 30th meeting at 8:00 a.m. Regular EDA Meeting, September 7, 2023 at 3:30 p.m.

Motion to adjourn by Cooreman; seconded by Montgomery  unanimously approved. Adjourned at 4:38 p.m.







Respectfully submitted by Laura Qualey.




